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University of San Diego Archives 

Office of :-'ublic Information 8 November 1966 Vol. IV, No. Z 

SCHOOL RELATIONS 

Mr. Pearson is currently visiting public high schools in the San Diego area. 
Fr. Eagen has completed his visitation to the Catholic high schools in Los 
Angeles, Denver and Houston. The week of November 14, he will travel to 
Phoenix, TucDon, Van Nuys, Salt Lake City and Las Vegas to participate in 
college admissions programs. 

USD has invited high school seniors and their parents to a College Symposium 
presented by the Catholic Colleges of Southern California on Sunday, November 
20, at 2:30 p. m. in the theatre of the College for Women. The program will 
consist of the following: 

Invocation: Very Reverend John A. Dickie, Principal, University High School 

Welcome: Mother Nancy lViorris, R. C. S. J., President, College for V✓ omen 

lVloderator: Reverend I. Brent Eagen, Director of School Relations, College 
for Men 

"Why a Catholic College": Mr. Mitchell L'Heureux, Director of School 
Relations, Loyola University 

"College Admissions Requirements'': Mr. Gilbert Swift, Director of Ad.mis--· 
Immaculate Heart College 

"Financial Aid Programs": Mrs. Irene Kelly, Director of Financial Aid, 
Marymount College 

"Selecting a College and Applying for .Admission": Sister Joseph Adele, C. S. J. 

All faculty members are cordially invited to attend. 

Director of Admissions 
Mount St. Mary's College 

The following timetable has been established for the 1966-67 Bulletin of the 
College for Men: 
December 1 all changes to be submitted by officers of administration and 

instruction 
December 15 curriculum committee approval 
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February 15 copy delivered to printer 
March 15 new bulletin available 

ADMISSIONS i-\ND RECORDS 

On Octobe:r 20, 1966, Dean Parker attcmded the San Diego Area Junior College 
Counseling and Guidance Association rneeting hosted by Southwestern College 
at Chula Vista. Topic of the day: "Computerized Registration." 

On October 24, 1966, Dean Parker attended the ?oint Loma High School PTA 
annual panel on coll~ge admissions in the school auditorium at 7:30 p. m. 

ECONOMICS AND BUSINESS 

Dr. lv'iiller' s new book, "Mathematics for Management, 11 will be published by 
the United Nations Press next spring. The book was mainly written as part 
of a UN grant that Dr. N.i.iller received last summer, which also included 
lecturing in several of the eastern European nations. 

Mr. Leo Kloos has joined the Division faculty as a part-time lecturer and is 
offering the Personnel !v'Ianagement course this semester. lvlr. Kloos is an 
industrial relations consultant in San Diego and has considerable operating and 
academic experience here and on the East Coast. He was a labor-management 
relations examiner for the Labor Relations Board in Los Angeles. He has 
his master's degree from Catholic University and will be completing his 
doctorate work at UCLA. 

Dr. Miller had been invited to be a member of the visiting accreditation 
committee for the University of Redlands by the \iv estern College Associa­
tion. The committee visited the University on 6 - 8 November. This is the 
same association which will send an accreditation committee to the 
University of San Diego on 27-29 November. 

HUMANITIES 

Language Departn1ent: Fr. Sullivan was host to the Foreign Language 
Council of San Diego County at the Town and Country Hotel in October. 
About 400 language teachers heard Professor D. Lincoln Canfield of the 
University of Rochester divide American speech into five main clas sifica­
tions with humorous examples of each. Fr. Sullivan explained to the 
American Classical League the pattern and philosophy behind the Latin 
Major at the College for Men. It was agreed that counselors should be 
advising students to take four years of Latin in high school. 
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Speech Arts Department: Recently the University of San Diego debate tealYl 
competed. at San Fernando Valley State College in the Pacific Southwest 
Collegiate Forensic Association I s fir st speech tournament. The te2.m, 
consisting of ·w. Fenton Sink and Everett Harry, won a Superior rating fo-:: 
outstanding debating and was one of seven teams out of 107 that was awarde-1 
undefeated. medals. 

The tournament attracted 48 colleges and universities from. as far away 
as Utah. i½ost of the major schools in the °':·: estern United St2':es 2ttended 
including USC, UCLA, University of .Arizon2., Loycla, Redlands, and Idaho. 

On October 28, USD travelled to San Diego Stat-e College for another 
tournament. This month will see USL at Loyola, University of Oregon 
and the University of California at Santa Barbara. USD, now in ~-'~r 
second year of forensic competition, con.1.petes in all of the major 
collegiate forensics tournaments. The debate team is under the coaching 
direction of Fred C. Sanders, chair:cnan of the Speech Arts Departrnent. 

NATURAL SCIENCES AND MA THEi\(A TICS 

Mrs. Cohen, Dr. Bradshaw and Dr. Spanis of the Biology Department 
and Dr. Peterson of the Chemistry Depart1nent recently con~pleted a 
special two-week course given by the Special Training Division of Oak: 
Ridge Institute of Nuclear Studies (ORINS). The course, which included 
two hours of laboratory and a 90-minute lecture each day, was intended 
to provide faculty members and advanced science majors at small 
colleges with specialized training in radioisotope techniques. Laboratory 
instruction was carried out in a special mobile laboratory from ORINS. 
Faculty members from the College for ·vvornen also attended the course. 

SOCIAL SCIENCES 

Dr. Gilbert L. Oddo, Professor of Political .Science at the Un'_versity of 
San Diego College for Men, recently acidres sed the Kearney Mesa Rotary 
Club on 11Some Implications of the Vietnamese Crisis. 11 

Oddo discussed the background of U.S. involvement in Vietnarr1; the 
alternatives in the present course, and the ideological forces at work:. He 
examined three alternatives in the current Vietnamese crisis; The first 
of these was complete U.S. withdrawal from Vietna1n; the second, total 
escalation of the war to the possible extent of provoking World ·vv ar III; 
or finally, the Johnson Administration stand of neither withdrawing nor 
increasing unreasonably the war effort. Dr. Oddo termed the third 
alternative, or Johnson position, as 11on the surface, the least satis­
factory but, in the context of the modern world, the soundest policy to 
follow. 11 
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Professor Oddo is the Director and founder of the ACUPA (Associ~ ... ~J. 

Colleges and Universities for Programs Abroad) sur.nmer prog:.·am 2.t 

the In~titute of Technology in Guadalajara, lvlexico. Oddo teaches 
courses in Political :?roblemG of Underdeveloped Countries 2.:.1.d As!)eCL 
of Cold Y!ar Politics during the six-week surr1mer -=:ession. He has 
addressed sorne twenty groups in lViexico on the subject of Viet:ia.rn. 

FACULTY ASSOCIATION 

The next meeting of the Faculty J~.::; sociation will be held Tuesday, Noverribc:: 
15, sharply at 12 :15 in Room 207. lvlr. Tovani of the Social Affairs Car.nm:~·.---' 
has available a bloc:.<: of 30 tickets for the Notre :Came- USC football game, 
November 26. lvfornbers of the Faculty and their spou..,es are welcorne 
to put in an order for these tickets, at $6 a piece. If all 30 are sold to the 
Faculty, Ivfr. Cunningham will drive the team bus at a small extra pro­
rated charge. 

_J 
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